
 

CABINET 
 

RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE COUNCIL 
 

25th APRIL 2018  
 
 
21ST FEBRUARY 2018 
 
The recommendations arising from this meeting were considered at the 
Council meeting held directly after the Cabinet meeting on 21st February 
2018. 
 
 
 
7TH MARCH 2018  

 
1. Air Quality Management Area – Kidderminster Road, Hagley 
 
Members considered a report in respect of the revocation of Air Quality 
Management Area at Hagley. 
 
Following the review of the air quality monitoring in Hagley, which had been 
undertaken and in light of the levels having fallen below the national 
objectives that required the adoption of an air quality management area 
Cabinet 
 
RECOMMEND TO COUNCIL that Kidderminster Road, Hagley AQMA 
be revoked. 
 
 
 
11TH APRIL 2018 
 
1. Addendum to Council Tax Support – Hardship Policy 
 
Members considered a report in respect of an Addendum to the Council Tax 
Support – Hardship Policy. 
 
RECOMMEND TO COUNCIL that the addendum to the Council Tax Support 
Hardship Policy ‘Support for Care Leavers’ be agreed. 
 
2. Finance Monitoring Quarter 3 Report 
 
Members considered the Council’s financial position for Revenue and Capital 
for the Financial period April – December 2017 (Quarter 3 2017-18). 
 
RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL 
 
a)  that a retrospective increase in the 2017/18 Capital Programme of £78k 

for the Disabled Facilities Grants be approved (this reflects the recent 
funding received from the DCLG for the provision of adaptations); and 



     

b) That a retrospective capital virement of £100k 2017/18 from the vehicle 
replacement to the infrastructure works at the Bromsgrove depot be 
approved (this is due to improvements undertaken in relation to Phase 1 of 
the depot car park resurfacing). 

 
 


